Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the University
of Kentucky, Tuesday, September 18, 1984.

The Board of Trustees of the University of Kentucky met in regular
statutory session at 2 p.m. (Eastern Daylight Time) on Tuesday,
September 18, 1984 in the Board Room on the 18th floor of the
Patterson Office Tower on the Lexington Campus.

A. Meeting Opened and Oath of Office Administered

Mr. Robert T. McCowan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 2
p.m. and the invocation was pronounced by Mr. Albert G. Clay. At the
request of the Chairman, Mr. John C. Darsie, General Counsel,
administered the oath of office to the following:

Mr. Timothy B. Freudenberg, who will serve as
student trustee for 1984-85.

Professor Constance P. Wilson, faculty
representative reelected for a three-year term
ending June 30, 1987.

Mr. Thomas P. Bell announced that Mr. Freudenberg is the newest
and youngest Board member to become a University of Kentucky Fellow.

B. Rol11 Call

The following members of the Board of Trustees answered the call
of the roll: Mr. Robert T. McCowan (Chairman), Mr. Thomas P. Bell,
Mr. William R. Black, Professor Timothy A. Cantrell, Governor Albert
Benjamin Chandler (Honorary Trustee), Mr. Albert G. Clay, Mr. Tracy
Farmer, Mr. Timothy B. Freudenberg, Mr. Ronald G. Geary, Mr. George W.
Griffin, Jr. (Secretary), Mrs. Edythe Jones Hayes, Mr. Henry E.
Hershey, Mr. Brereton C. Jones, Mr. R. Larry Jones, Professor James D.
Kemp, Mr. T. A. Lassetter, Mr. W. Bruce Lunsford, Mr. Frank Ramsey,
Jr., iIr. James L. Rose, Mr. Bobby Watson, and Professor Constance P.
Wilson. The University administration was represented by President
Otis A. Singletary; Wr. James 0. King, Vice President for
Administration; Chancellors Peter P. Bosomworth, Art Gallaher and
Charles T. Wethington; Dr. Raymond R. Hornback, Vice President for
University Relations; Mr. David I. Carter, Associate Vice President
for Business Services, Mr. Edward A. Carter, Associate Vice President
for Planning and Budget; Mr. John C. Darsie, General Counsel; Mr.,
Henry Clay Owen, Controller and Treasurer; Dr. Paul G. Sears, Special
Assistant for Academic Affairs; and Dr. Jack C. Blanton, Vice
Chancellor for Administration, Lexington Campus.

Members of the various news media were also in attendance. The
Secretary reported all Board members present, and the Chairman

geggared the meeting officially open for the conduct of business at
:05 p.m.



C. Minutes Approved

On motion duly made by Mr. Lunsford, seconded by Mr. Ramsey, and
passed, the Minutes of the June 19, 1984 meeting of the Board cf
Trustees were approved as written.

D. Nomirating Committee Report

Under the Governing Regulations, officers of the Board and the
Executive Committee are elected annuailly at the September meeting.
Mr. McCowan, who had appointed a Nominating Committee comprised of Mr.
Frank Ramsey, Mr. Larry Jones, Mr. T. A. Lassetter, Mr. William Black,
and Professor James Kemp, called on the chairman of the committee, Mr.
Ramsey, to present the committee's recommendations.

Mr. Ramsey placed in nomination for Secretary of the Board the
name of Mr. George W. Griffin, Jr., and the name of Mr. John C. Darsie
as Assistant Secretary of the Board. There being no nominations from
the floor, Mr. Black moved that Mr. Griffin be elected Secretary and
the Mr. Darsie be elected Assistant Secretary. His motion was
seconded by Mr. Rose and passed without dissent.

Mr. Ramsey next placed the name of Mr. Albert G. clay in
nomination for Vice Chairman of the Board. His motion was seconded by
Mr. Brereton Jones. There were no nominations from the floor, and the
motion was adopted unanimously.

Since the next office was for the chairmanship of the Board, Mr.
McCowan asked that Mr. Clay assume the Chair. Mr. Clay asked Mr.
Ramsey to continue his report, and Mr. Ramsey placed in nomination the
name of Mr. Robert T. McCowan for Chairman of the Board and moved
acceptance of the nomination. His motion was seconded by Mr. Larry
Jones and passed unanimously. Mr. McCowan resumed the Chair and
expressed appreciation to the members of the Board.

Mr. Ramsey continued his report by placing in nomination for
membership on the Executive Committee the names of Mr. Robert T.
McCowan, Mr. William R. Black, Mr. Albert G. Clay, Mr. Tracy Farmer,
and Mr. T. A, Lassetter, with Mr. McCowan as Chairman. There being no
nominations from the floor, on motion made by Mr. Ramsey, seconded by
Mrs. Hayes, and carried, the slate was elected.

E. Committee Appointments

Mr. McCowan announced the following committee appointments for
1984-85:

Finance Student Code

Albert G. Clay, Chairman George W. Griffin, Jdr., Chairman
Tracy Farmer Thomas P. Bell

George W. Griffin, Jr. Timothy B. Freudenberg

Brereton C. Jones Edythe Jones Hayes

R. Larry Jones Bobhby Watson

Rebert T. McCowan Constance P. Wilson

James L. Rose



Investment Hearing

Ronald G. Geary, Chairman Thomas P. Bell, Chairman
Albert G. Clay William R. Black

Henry E. Hershey Timothy A. Cantrell

T. A. Lassetter Edythe Jones Hayes

W. Bruce Lunsford R. Larry dJones

Frank Ramsey, Jr. James D. Kemp
. K. Bruce Lunsford

Honorary Degrees Council of Supervisors,
University Hospital

Brereton C. Jones
Albert B. Chandler, ex officio

(Other members are appointed by the
Board of Trustees.)

F. Appointment to Ad Hoc Advisory Group (UK/U of L Merger)

Mr. McCowan appointed Professor James D. Kemp to serve on the Ad
Hoc Advisory Group (University of Kentucky/University of Louisville
Merger). Other members of the advisory group include Mr. Robert
McCowan, Chairman, Mr. Albert Clay, Mr. George Griffin, and Mr.
Brereton Jones.

G. Appointment to the Mining and Minerals Trust Fund Board of
Trustees

The Chairman announced the appointment of Mr. James Rose to the
Mining and Minerals Trust Fund Board of Trustees for a term ending
December 31, 1985,

H. Resolution of Appreciation for Mr. William B. Sturgill

In recognition of his 12 years of service on the Board of
Trustees, Mr. Clay read a resolution of appreciation for Mr. William
B. Sturgill, who served as Chairman of the Board from 1974 to 1984.
Mr. Clay then moved that the Board adopt the resolution and that a
copy be sent to Mr, Sturgill. His motion was seconded by Professor

Wilson and unanimously carried. (A copy of the resolution appears at
the end cf the Minutes.)

I. President's Report to the Trustees (PR 1)

After calling attention to the Open House at the Medical Center
scheduled for September 21-22, President Singletary recommended that

his monthly report to the Trustees be accepted. Without objection, it
was so ordered.

J. Personnel Actions (PR 2)

After noting that the personnel actions in PR 2 were routine in
nature, President Singletary recormended its approval. Without
discussion, on motion made by Mr. Farmer, seconded by Mr. Black, and
passed, the appointments and staff changes recomiended in PR 2 were
approved. (See PR 2 at the end of the Minutes.)



K. Personnel Actions (PR 3A-1)

With President Singletary so recommending, Professor Kemp moved
approval of the supplemental personnel actions in PR 3A-1. His motion
was seconded by Mr. Griffin and passed without dissent. {See PR 3A-1
at the end of the Minutes.)

L. Removal of Associate Professor (PR 3A-2)

President Singletary requested that the Board go into Executive
Session to discuss a personnel matter. On motion by Professor
Cantrell, second by Mr. Black, and carried, it was so ordered.

Following the Executive Session, President Singletary recommended
that Larry J. Schenck, Associate Professor, Jefferson Community
College, be removed as a tenured faculty member for reasons of negiect
of duty and immoral conduct and that his employment be terminated.
Professor Cantrell so moved. His motion was seconded by Mr. Griffin
and passed unanimously. (See PR 3A-2 at the end of the Minutes.)

M. 1984-85 Budget Revisions (PR 3B)

On motion made by Mr. Farmer, seconded by Mr. Larry Jones, and
carried, the budget revisions as recommended in PR 3B were authorized
and approved. (See PR 3B at the end of the Minutes.)

N. Report on Gifts and/or Grants (PR 3C)

President Singletary reported that the University received more
than $12.5 million in gifts and grants between January 1, 1984 and
June 30, 1984, and added that the University is well on the way to
having its best year in terms of private fund-raising. He then
recommended that the report on gifts and/or grants covering the period
from April 1, 1984 to June 30, 1984 be accepted. Without objection,
it was so ordered. (See PR 3C at the end of the Minutes.)

0. Proposed Amendments to the Governing Regulations (PR 3D)

President Singletary recommended that the proposed amendments to
the Governing Regulations be received for preliminary consideration
and placed on the agenda for action at the next regular meeting of the
Board of Trustees. On motion made by Mrs. Hayes, seconded by Mr.

Ramsey, and carried, it was so ordered. (See PR 3D at the end of the
Minutes.)

P. Approval of Degree Candidates - Lexington Campus and Medical
Center (PR 3L}

Without discussion, Mr, Farmer moved that the President be
authorized to confer upon each individual whose name was listed in PR
3E the correct degree to which he or she is entitled. His motion was
seconded by Professor Cantrell and passed unanimously. (See PR 3E at
the end of the Minutes.)



Q. Candidates for Degrees - Community College System (PR 4A)

Mr. Rose moved that the degrees and certificates specified in PR
4A be awarded to the persons named, upon certification that the
requirements for those degrees or certificates have been
satisfactorily completed. Mr. Rose's motion was seconded by Professor
Wilson and unanimously carried. (See PR 4A at the end of the Minutes.)

R. Associate Degree Program in the Community College System
{PR 4B)

With President Singletary so recommending, Professor Cantrell
moved that the Board authorize for submission to the Council on Higher
Education a new degree program, Associate Degree in Applied Science in
Electrical Engineering Technology, for the Madisonville Community
College. The motion, which was made by Professor Cantrell and

seconded by Mr. Ramsey, was voted on and carried. (See PR 4B at the
end of the Minutes.)

S. Appointment of Vice Chancellor for Minority Affairs (PR 5A)

President Singletary indicated his pleasure in recommending that
William C. Parker be named Vice Chancellor for Minority Affairs,
effective August 20, 1984. On motion made by Professor Wilson,
seconded by Mr. Black, and carried, Dr. William C. Parker was named
Vice Chancellor for Minority Affairs, effective August 20, 1984. Dr.
Parker was asked to stand and be recognized, following which he was
given a round of applause. (See PR 5A at the end of the Minutes.)

T. Patent Assignments (PR 5B)

On motion made by Mr. Hershey, seconded by Mr. Rose, and carried,
the routine patent assignments as recommended in PR 5B were approved.
(See PR 5B at the end of the Minutes.)

U. Acceptance of Audit Reports for the University of Kentucky
for 1983-84 (FCR T)

Mr. Clay, Chairman of the Finance Committee, reported that the
committee had met on the morning of September 18 and considered
thirteen agenda items to be presented for action. He stated that two
members from the firm of Coopers and Lybrand met with the Committee
and reviewed the summary financial statements audited for the year
ended June 30, 1984. The Finance Committee found everything to be in
order and recommended acceptance of the reports. Mr. Clay then moved
that the Board of Trustees accept the University of Kentucky summary
audit report for fiscal year 1983-84, consisting of the Accountant's
Report from Coopers and Lybrand, Balance Sheets, Statement of Current
Funds Revenues, Expenditures and Transfers, Statement of Changes in
Fund Balances, Summary of Significant Accounting Policies, Notes to
the Financial Statements, and a Cash Reconciliation. He added that a
comprehensive annual financial report and a management letter will be
submitted in October, 1984, Mr, Clay's motion was seconded by Mr,
Black and unanimously carried. (See FCR 1 at the end of the Minutes.)



